EXCO REPORT PRESENTED BY MAYOR PANGWA TO THE FIRST ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING OF UMZIMVUBU MUNICIPALITY HELD AT MOUNT FRERE ON FRIDAY, 29TH JULY 2011.

Mr Speaker

Councillors

Chief Whip & Whippery

Exco Members

Municipal Manager & the entire management

Media Corps

Members of the public in the Gallery

Ladies and Gentlemen

Over the last few days our towns and villages inaccessible due to natural forces and as a result of heavy snow fall.

As part of nature, this kind of weather is most welcome and acceptable because of the firm belief that, subsequent to this snow